UAS Faculty Senate Minutes

November 4, 20005


Present:  Brian Blitz, Jennifer Brown, Eve Dillingham, Tim Ewest, Virgil Fredenberg, Lisa Hoferkamp, Yuliya Ivanova, Jane Terzis, Robin Walz

Ex-officio and Guests: Chuck Craig, Wynne Waugaman, Robbie Stell
1. October 7, 2005 minutes were approved with no additions.
2. Current agenda was approved.

3. President report: is on the agenda and there were no comments.

4. Provost Report:  The provost reported on two items.

Workforce Credential/Occupational Endorsement: The UAA and UAF faculty senates approved a 9 credit minimum for certificates whereas the UAS faculty senate approved a 16 credit minimum for certificates.  The new language that will be proposed to the BOR is:

Workforce Credential = non credit courses
Occupational Endorsement = 9-29 credits

Certificate= 30-60 credits

UAF and UAA felt that students would pursue further study if they obtained a Workforce Credential or Occupational Endorsement.  Moreover, students that received an Occupational Endorsement would be considered “completers” and the UA system would count these students as a success rather than unretained.

Lisa asked if these occupational endorsements had industry standards.  Chuck noted that some do and some do not.  The ones that do are typically taken into consideration by the departments that house the credentials/endorsements/certificates.

Academic Unit Establishment and Elimination:  This became an issue because of the MAU’s creating “Centers” and “Institutes” that were unofficial.  This document is a work in progress and may be found on the web.  The current version was not given to the Senate.  However, the provost explained that the idea is for all such business to go through the President.  In addition, research institutes and other large establishments must proceed to the BOR after the President.
5. Committee Reports:  

Curriculum Committee:  is on the web and there were no comments.

Distance Education Committee:  is on the web and there were no comments.
Graduate Curriculum Committee:  is on the web and there were no comments.

Faculty Handbook Format Committee:  Wynne has been leading this committee to reformat the faculty handbook.  A proposed version of the table of contents was presented to the Senate.  Wynne noted that this was not intended to be a final draft.  The idea is to make the handbook smaller by using links like the UAF faculty handbook.
Motion:  Restructure the format of the Faculty Handbook by incorporating links without deleting or editing the content.
Motion passed unanimously.
Action item:  Forward any issues about the proposed table of contents to Winn.

6. Online Course Evaluations:  Chuck suggested that no motions concerning the online course evaluations be entertained at this meeting.  This was to be a discussion only.
The Provost started by reiterating that paper and pencil forms were not an option.  However, faculty had control of the questions that would be on the form.  Finally, the Course evaluations would be used in the faculty evaluation process.

Tim noted that the two biggest issues for the Course Evaluation form are the validity and reliability of the questions and the response rates.  Virgil noted that reliability is the real issue and there is not much we can do about validity because of the number of responses.  

Robin informed the Senate that UAA has invested $30,000 to research online evaluation forms.  He also wondered why distance courses and face to face courses would be evaluated with the same form.  It was then noted that there are many different types of distance courses: web, satellite, audio, hybrid.

Eve suggested that student learning should be the driving force in the course evaluation.  Useful information to her is whether or not the student believes that the course is meaningful.  Moreover, with the adoption of the Scholarship of Teaching Matrix, a useful course evaluation would give teachers enough feedback to make positive adjustments to the course.

Jane noted that the technology part of the course evaluation was not very meaningful to her, but she could see that it might be in a distance course.  Robin thought there was a disconnect for students when they evaluate the course, the competencies, the Library and I.T. at the same time. Yulia suggested that the Library and I.T. could be evaluated in the middle of the semester rather than the end of the semester.  Lisa suggested that the Library and I.T. get evaluated during registration.  
Jen said that the Library likes the data to be grouped by course or department.  Robin stated that he would like to have the capability to turn off some of the questions.  As an example, in his 100 level courses he does not want his students to use the library for resources because he is trying to emphasize original thought.  However, research and library use is imperative in some of his upper division courses.  Thus, he believes that the library is getting bad data if the instructor does not have the capability to turn questions off.

Virgil suggested that an email be sent to random students to get information about the Library, I.T. and the competencies.  The Provost said it was important to get information about the competencies for accreditation purposes.

Lisa said that the Natural Science Department had concerns about lab courses.  Currently, there is no way to evaluate the lecturer and the person running the lab separately.  This is a problem when the lab is not conducted by lecturer.  The provost suggested that someone speak with Mona to see if there is a way to remedy the situation.
Robin thought that the proposed wording for the course evaluation should be left out of the faculty handbook.  The Provost noted that the timing of the course evaluation be included in the handbook as that is where the policy resides.

Adjourn 5 pm.
